DEPARTMENT OF CITRUS

Group 2 Compliance Economic Review Reports

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 120.745, Florida Statutes, the Department of Citrus has completed a Compliance Economic Review Report for each rule and subpart identified as “Group 2” by the Department in the Enhanced Biennial Review Report. The reports were posted on the Department’s website on April 18, 2013. To view the reports visit: http//fdocgrower.com/legal/rules/.

In accordance with Section 120.745(7)(b)2. and 3., Florida Statutes, any interested party should address all inquiries, public comments, and objections pertaining to the publication of the Department ‘s “Group 2” Compliance Economic Review Reports in writing to Douglas R. Ackerman, Executive Director, Florida Department of Citrus, P. O. Box 9010, Bartow, Florida 33831, by email: dackerman@citrus.state.fl.us or by Fax: (877)352-2481.

Pursuant to Section 120.745(5)(c), Florida Statutes, no later than August 1, the Rules Ombudsman in the Executive Office of the Governor may submit lower costs regulatory alternatives to any rule to the agency that adopted the rule. No later than June 15, other interested parties may submit lower cost regulatory alternatives to any rule. All lower cost regulatory alternatives should be submitted to Douglas R. Ackerman, Executive Director, Florida Department of Citrus, P. O. Box 9010, Bartow, Florida 33831, by email: dackerman@citrus.state.fl.us or by Fax: (877)352-2481.

